

Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta Géaroibríochtaí

Aonad 4A, Áras Dargan, An Ceantar Theas, An Bóthar Míleata, Cill Mhaighneann, Baile Átha Cliath 8, D08 NN9V

Office of the National Director **Acute Operations**

Unit 4a, the Dargan Building, Heuston t 01 795 9972 South Quarter, Military Road, Kilmainham, Dublin 8, D08 NN9V

www.hse.ie @hselive

- e acutehospitals@hse.ie

Deputy Maurice Quinlivan Dáil Éireann Leinster House Dublin 2

21st December 2023

PQ 51836/23 - To ask the Minister for Health the number of posts removed from profile as a result of memorandums (details supplied), by grade, for University Hospital Limerick, in tabular form; the number of headcount posts and the WTE to which these relate; the number which were new posts; the number which were replacement posts or vacant posts; and the number which were related to absence/leave cover.. -Maurice Quinlivan

PQ 51838/23 - To ask the Minister for Health the number of job offers which have been withdrawn as a result of memorandums (details supplied), by grade, for University Hospital Limerick, in tabular form; the number of headcount posts; and the WTE to which these relate. -Maurice Quinlivan

Details supplied:

CEO Ref: 09954 - Filling of New and Replacement Posts in the Staff Category of Management and Administration

CEO Ref: 10166 - Employment Control Update

Dear Deputy Quinlivan,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

In response to your question, the level of detail you currently require is at this time not yet available. As you will be aware we are currently engaged in our National Service Planning Process, and therefore the details you seek is currently forming the basis of the deliberative process as a core element.

In determining the posts for inclusion in the 2024 recruitment profile it is necessary to review posts approved prior to this date alongside those posts for which funding has been received in 2024, to ensure that there is a comprehensive approach in the service developments profile in 2024. This work is currently underway, and must in the first instance be undertaken in conjunction with our services, whereby a key priority will be their engagement and communication on this in the first instance.

As the Service Planning process is concluded we expect that this detail will then be available, and once communicated across our services will then be available. Until such time as this process has concluded, we are therefore unable to provide this level of detail.

I trust this is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely,

Nessa Lynch General Manager Acute Operations